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July 31, 2020 
 
Mr. J Curtis Marvel 
Brannan Sand and Gravel Company, L.L.C. 
2500 E. Brannan Way 
Denver, CO  80229 
 
Re: Approval Document, Technical Revision TR-01 
 Trout Valley Ranch, Permit No. M-2016-080 
 
Dear Mr. Marvel: 
 
On July 31, 2020 the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety approved the Technical Revision application submitted to 
the Division on May 27, 2020, addressing the following: 
 
 Expansion of the recirculation pond and updating of water management plans 
 
The terms of TR-01 approved by the Division are hereby incorporated into Permit No. M-2016-080.  All other conditions 
and requirements of Permit No. M-2016-080 remain in full force and effect. There is no change to the required financial 
warranty with the approval of TR-01. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact me. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Elliott R. Russell 
Environmental Protection Specialist 
 
ec: Jason Musick with DRMS, jason.musick@state.co.us 

Joshua Oliver with Brannan Sand and Gravel Company, LLC, joliver@brannan1.com 
 Ben Langenfeld with Greg Lewicki and Associates, benl@lewicki.biz 
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